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Effective September 1, 2005, a law signed
by the governor of Texas in May requires
every restaurant and bar owner to post the
following sign in at least one “prominent
location” on the premises:

Under section 32.51, penal 
code, it is a state jail felony

(punishable by confinement in 
a state jail for not more than
two years) to obtain, possess,
transfer, or use a customers’

debit card or credit card
number without the 
customer’s consent.

The sign is required to be in letters at least
1⁄2 inch high.  It is also required that the sign
be posted in English and in any other
language that is “spoken by a substantial
portion of the employees of the restaurant
or bar as their familiar language.”

Failure to post the sign on the premises is
a misdemeanor punishable by a fine of not
more than $25.00. The new law allows a
restaurant owner to avoid conviction
under the new law by posting the required
notice within 48 hours of receiving a
citation from the state.

The new law is clearly directed at the
growing problem of identity theft and
misuse of credit cards by employees of
hospitality operations. The notice is
intended to remind employees of the
criminal penalties under Texas state law 
for identity theft and misuse of credit or
debit cards.

While the statute provides for a fairly
nominal penalty for failure to post the

required notice, there are numerous reasons
for restaurant and bar owners to comply.
First, while the penalty does not appear
burdensome, violation can still result in a
criminal conviction which no one wants to
have as part of their personal history.
Second, the law is addressed at what has
become a serious employer issue in the
hospitality industry — employee misap-
propriation of the credit card information 
of customers.  Finally, in addition to the
criminal penalties related to credit card theft,
operators may be exposed to potential 
civil liability to customers in the event 
of misuse or disclosure of personal 
identity information.

Littler recommends compliance with both
the letter and the spirit of this law. In
addition to posting the required notice,
employers should regularly review and
train employees regarding their legal
obligations to treat all information,
including credit card information of
customers, in absolute confidence and to
report any violations that they observe to
management.  And, such training should
include awareness of the civil and
criminal exposures for violation of the law
and employer policies regarding credit
cards and other personal information
relating to customers.

Kerry Notestine is a Shareholder in Littler
Mendelson’s Houston, TX office and John
O’Donnell is Of Counsel in Littler Mendelson’s
Pittsburgh, PA office. If you would like further
information, please contact Mr. Notestine at
knotestine@littler.com, and Mr. O’Donnell at
jodonnell@littler.com.
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Texas law effective September
1, 2005, requires warning 
sign about identity theft for
restaurant and bar employees.
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